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MEMORANDUM 
TO: Legislative Budget and Audit Committee Members 

FROM: Representative Chris Tuck, Chair 
 Legislative Budget and Audit Committee 

DATE: January 12, 2021 

RE: Special Audit of AK Cares Act grant funding 

 

 
On May 11, 2020, the Legislative Budget and Audit Committee approved RPL #08-2020-0251. 
This item authorized the AK CARES program for small business relief, allocating $290 million in 
federal funds received by the State of Alaska under Section 601 of the federal CARES Act. The 
RPL was subsequently ratified by the Legislature with the passage of HB313. 

According to the Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic Development, these 
funds have been fully allocated and most or all have been distributed to grantees. In response 
to questions, the administration has provided lists of how many grants were received in a given 
community, and the aggregate total of funds by community. However, they have not provided 
any information about specific grantees nor about the process of reviewing and approving 
grant applications. 

On November 19, 2020, my office received opinion 20-201.boo from Legislative Legal Services. 
In this opinion, it was concluded that there was no legal prohibition against publishing the 
names and associated amounts for these recipients of public funds.  

In recognition of the significant public interest in knowing as much as possible about the 
allocation and use of these public funds, I respectfully request that an audit be performed of 
DCCED’s grant process. 

Specifically, the audit should: 

1) Review the process used to procure contractors to help administer the program; 

2) Analyze the prioritization and review process, in order to ensure that all eligible 
businesses were fairly and equitably treated;  

3) Identify the names, locations, and specific amounts associated with each AK CARES 
grant award; and 

4) Address other issues of concern identified by the Legislative Auditor during the audit. 


